
 

Advice for Kaipara Residents: What 

the colour stickers on buildings mean 

Several buildings or homes have had a rapid building assessment, which 

is an initial safety check. 

Following an assessment, a building or home will receive either a white, yellow or red 

placard – or sticker. These are a legal instruction and must not be changed or removed 

unless you have permission. 

If your building or home has a sticker that is yellow or red, contact your insurer first.  

They will work with you on the next steps. You may need to use a suitably qualified 

tradesperson or chartered professional engineer to do repairs or further inspection. 

White – can be used 
The building may have suffered little or no 

damage and can be used. However, it doesn’t 

necessarily mean the building is safe, there 

could be unseen damage. 

If your building has received a white sticker, 

speak to your insurer about any further 

assistance you’d like.  
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Yellow – restricted access 

The building may have moderate damage and 

access is restricted. Access may be restricted to 

some of the building only, or may be restricted 

for short-term entry only, under supervision 

from Council staff. This is outlined on the 

sticker. To arrange access, email us at 

buildingcompliance@kaipara.govt.nz or call Customer Services on 0800 727 059. 

Contact your insurer in the first instance. If you own the building, you’ll need to 

contract a qualified tradesperson or chartered professional engineer to do repairs or 

further inspections.  

Red – entry prohibited 

The building cannot be used and entry is 

prohibited because it has sustained moderate 

or heavy damage and poses a significant risk 

to health or life. 

Contact your insurer in the first instance. They 

will work with you on the next steps. If you own the building, further investigation and 

repairs are required before the building is safe to use. 

If access is needed for an insurance assessor, you need permission from our 

compliance team. Email us at buildingcompliance@kaipara.govt.nz or call Customer 

Services on 0800 727 059. 

Support and assistance may be available through: 

• If you are impacted, talk to your insurer in the first instance. Contact the New 
Zealand Claims Resolution Service if you have concerns about your claim or are 
unsure about the process. 

• Ministry of Social Development’s Civil Defence payments, please contact them on 
0800 400 100 

• If you need welfare assistance, please contact the Council at 09 439 1111. Our 
teams will work with you. 
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